








Sent by U.S. Mail and e-mail









(joeharcz@comcast.net)

Paul Joseph Harcz, Jr.

1365 E. Mt. Morris Rd.

Mt. Morris, Michigan 48458

Dear Mr. Harcz:


This notice is in response to your March 27, 2011 e-mail, received by the Department on March 28, 2011, requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), MCL 15.231 et seq, as described in the copy of your attached e-mail.  

Your request is granted as to existing, nonexempt records in the possession of the Department determined to fall within the scope of your request.  In order to complete the processing of your request, the Department presently has determined that it will need to retrieve approximately 500 pages of documents.  The estimated FOIA processing fee is based on the hourly wages of the lowest paid Department staff capable of performing the necessary tasks of search, retrieval, examination, review, and separation of exempt from nonexempt material, and photocopying at $.25/ page and mailing, if necessary.

The estimated processing fee to cover the labor and related costs is $460.25, calculated as follows:  General Office Assistant 5, 1.5 hrs at $25.10/hr—$37.65; Human Resources Analyst 9, 6 hrs at $32.64/hr—$195.84; and State Office Administrator, 1.5 hrs @ $62.34/hr—$93.51;
photocopying 500 pages at $.25/page—$125.00; and, if necessary, mailing costs—$8.25.
Failure to charge a fee would result in unreasonably high costs to the Department in this particular instance because of the volume of records potentially covered by your request.  Additionally, processing the request will require that staff be taken away from normal duties, resulting in the employees expending additional time to complete their normal work assignments.  Section 4(2) of the FOIA, MCL 15.234(2), provides that a public body may require a deposit of one-half of the estimated total fee.  Upon receipt of your deposit check for $230.13, made payable to the State of Michigan and sent to FOIA Coordinator, Michigan Department of Energy, Labor & Economic Growth, Ottawa Building, 4th Floor, P.O. Box 30004, Lansing, Michigan 48909, the Department will complete the processing of your request.  
You will be notified in writing of the finally determined balance due; the statutory basis for the exemption of any records or portions of records; and of your statutory remedial rights, if applicable.  








Sincerely,








Melvin Farmer, Jr.








Central FOIA Coordinator
Enc.

